
 

 
 

REMARKS BY KCB GROUP DIRECTOR REGIONAL BUSINESS, 
MR. PAUL RUSSO DURING THE KCB FC SQUAD UNVEILING 
CEREMONY ON MONDAY 19TH AUGUST , 2019 AT KCB 
SPORTS CLUB  AT 1:00 PM 

KCB FC Management team and Technical Squad; 

Players;  

Ladies and Gentlemen;  

Good Afternoon. 

• I am truly delighted to address you on this auspicious occasion- indeed 
a double celebration of the official unveiling KCB FC head coach and 
new soccer players. 

• KCB FC has had some stellar performances over the years and we 
want to build on this profound success to reach new dimensions. 

• I want to officially welcome Coach Zedekiah Otieno(Zico) to KCB FC 
and congratulate him on his appointment to the national team as 
assistant head coach. Zico has what it takes to push us to the next 
level as a club and we wish him the best of luck in the upcoming 
season. 

• I am delighted to announce that KCB FC has signed 8 new players for 
this season as we angle for a top three finish. We have brought on 
board Ugandan Goalkeeper Allan Owini, Sofapaka duo of midfielder 
Denis Odhiambo and Striker Steven Waruru, Pascal Ogweno of Gor 
Mahia, Regan Paul from Busia Olympics, Enock Agwanda of Sony 
Sugar and Kisumu all-stars duo of striker Ian Motanda and defender 
Moses Odhiambo. 

• As a build up to the new season, the club will head to a pre-season 
camp at Goan Institute from 21st – 25th August 2019. 

• I wish the squad the best of luck in the opening clash with Sony 
Sugar in Awendo and the subsequent games. 

• Thank you and God bless you all. 
 


